Wyke Regis Primary Federation

Inspiring Hearts and Minds

Head of Federation - Mrs Wanda Roberts B Ed MA (Ed) Deputy Head of Federation - Mrs Jackie Sonner BA (Hons) PGCE

Assistant Headteacher - Mr Duncan Kirwin

Wyke Regis Infant School and Nursery
Shrubbery Lane
Wyke Regis
Weymouth
Dorset
DT4 9LU

Tel: 01305 782470 Fax: 01305 766721

infoffice@wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk



Assistant Headteacher - Mrs Sara Ellis Wyke Regis Church of England Junior School High Street Wyke Regis

High Street Wyke Regis Weymouth Dorset DT4 9NU

Tel: 01305 786041 Fax: 01305 771421

junoffice@wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk

04/12/2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

Update 12

Firstly, I would like to say how much we are looking forward to welcoming back all the staff and pupils from Year 3 on Monday. We have missed you all but are relieved to say that due to our robust measures in school, prompt action on Monday 20th and your co-operation with adherence to the self-isolation guidelines there have been no further positive cases as a result of this bubble closure. Thank you to all families in Y3 – we appreciate your support.

However, we still need to maintain all of the measures in place and remain vigilant as the virus is still in our area. As recently as yesterday local schools have closed bubbles, a reminder to us all!

Just to clarify, in terms of the end of the self-isolation period it is actually today Friday 4th December. So, from tomorrow morning you can leave your houses for the first time in 14 days, albeit under Tier 2 restrictions of course.

Flu vaccinations took place at both sites this week. If your child missed the vaccination for any reason and you would like your child to still have it, please complete the online flu consent form as per the guidance in the flu vaccination letters we issued; you will then be notified of NHS catch up clinics that you can take your child to.

Please look out for details of Christingle and Nativity events coming to you via Google classroom and Tapestry during the next 2 weeks. Just to remind you that this year we are asking for your help in supporting our local foodbank (St Edmunds Church Foodbank). Donations can be made via their Go Fund Me Page (https://www.gofundme.com/f/stedmunds-foodbank?utm medium=copy link&utm source=customer&utm campaign=p lico+share-sheet)

Finally, to help you plan ahead here are details of school finishing times on the last day of term – Friday 18th December. In order to maintain the staggered timings that are working so well to aid the flow of traffic through the school sites we ask you to collect at the following times please:

 $\begin{array}{lll} \text{FS 2 (Reception)} - 2.05 \text{pm} & \text{Year 3} - 2.10 \text{pm} \\ \text{Year 1} - 1.55 \text{pm} & \text{Year 4} - 2.00 \text{pm} \\ \text{Year 2} - 2.00 \text{pm} & \text{Year 5} - 2.15 \text{pm} \\ \text{Year 6} - 2.05 \text{pm} \end{array}$

A separate letter will be sent to Nursery parents with details about Friday 18th December.

Meanwhile please stay safe and have an enjoyable weekend – especially Year 3 who can enjoy the outside world again!

Yours faithfully,

Mrs J Sonner Deputy Head of Federation